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CG.SEPTEMBER.2021

 Market Drayton Town Council
Minutes of a Community and Governance Committee Meeting held on 
9 September 2021 at 7.30 pm 
PRESENT: Councillors: A. Allen, T. Beckett, B. Chapman, G. Chevins,     

M. Erwin, R. Hughes, T. Manton, I. Nellins (Chairman), M. Smith, and M. Whittle.
In attendance:  There was 3 members of the public present and 0 members of the public listening via Teams.
Clerk:
Projects Officer and Assistant Clerk.
1. CG     APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor Aldcroft due to attending a Shropshire Council meeting.
2. CG     DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS

Councillor Chapman declared a non-pecuniary interest in Item 15.CG; he knows a 
nominee and will abstain from the vote.


Councillor Whittle declared an interest in Item 8.CG; he works for the ambulance 
service so will leave the Chamber when this item is discussed.  
3. CG     PUBLIC SESSION
No members of the public had expressed a wish to speak at the meeting.
4.CG
MINUTES
Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Chapman seconded, and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:
To agree and confirm the minutes of the Community and Governance Committee meeting held on 22 July 2021. 

5.CG
BUDGET

The Chairman said due to a previous resolution to move money from the Community and Governance general budget into a large grants fund under Finance there is no budget available for general community spend such as purchasing flower planters, notice boards etc.


He asked members to consider moving £6,000 from the events budget to the general budget under Community and Governance, he emphasised the Council’s overall budget for 2021/22 would remain the same.


Councillor Whittle said the money was originally allocated for community events and projects and felt this should have stayed this way.


The Chairman of Finance Councillor Manton said it was agreed the budget would be moved so it sits under finance alongside the smaller grants budget; all grants will be considered by the Finance and General Purposes Committee which makes it more unified.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Chapman seconded, and it was RESOLVED with 8 votes for and 2 votes against:

To move  £6,000 from the Events budget to the Community and Governance General budget.

6.CG
LOCAL POLICING

The Chairman reported that, he along with the Mayor, Committee Chairs and the Clerk, had a constructive meeting with Inspector Greenaway.  A plan has been put into place for a Panel to be set up using a template set up by Oswestry Town Council that has been proven to work well.  

At the meeting the Inspector explained how local call outs are prioritised, that major incidents are responded to very quickly, others not so quickly due to lack of resources; the aim is to deal with these incidents within five days.  She said they receive a lot of petty calls that do not need the assistance of the police.


The Inspector also reported that the Town Councils CCTV is very good; in particular the number plate recognition cameras on the carparks which are held up as an excellent example of Town Council and the Local Policing Team working together to solve problems. 

Councillor Nellins proposed, Councillor Whittle seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

The Panel to consist of representatives from the Local Policing team, the five Chairmen and the Clerk.

7.CG
NOTICEBOARDS 


Information was circulated prior to the meeting.

The Chairman asked members to consider purchasing two noticeboards to be installed at the Shropshire Union Canal: one by the bottom of The Grove School field (Newcastle Road Bridge) and one at the Service block end.  He said the boards could be used to advertise local restaurants, takeaway’s, bars, taxi firms, events etc to encourage holiday makers on the canal into the town.

The cost of purchasing the noticeboards is £1,586.94, Town Council would 
purchase and be responsible for the maintenance; The Canal and Rivers Trust 
would be responsible for the installation. 


Councillor Chevins said he is in favour of purchasing the noticeboards and suggested local business could advertise their business on the board for a length of time for a small fee.  


Councillor Smith said he is aware the Traders Association are keen to help and 
suggested they could possibility look into sponsorship and keeping the boards 
up to date.    

Councillor Manton said the Council have a very good relationship with The Canal 
and Rivers Trust; they are three weeks ahead of schedule in updating the tow path 
and a scheduled meeting is planned with members of the Trust, the Clerk and 
himself to walk it at the end of September.
 


Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Chevins seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To purchase two noticeboards at a cost of £1,526.94 and be responsible for future maintenance.

To approach the Chamber of Commerce to ask if they can help keep the noticeboards up to date with local business information and details of events and to explore the possibility of the business sponsoring the boards. 
8.CG
AMBULANCE STATION

Due to an interest; Councillor Whittle left the Chamber.

Information was circulated prior to the meeting.

The Chairman said that the local ambulance station may be closing from the end of the month.  The West Midlands Ambulance Authority has reported that they do not have to consult the Town Council.  

A letter of concern written by the Mayor was circulated to members.  The Chairman thanked the Mayor for writing the letter and asked members for their comments.  He said he thought the letter should be forwarded to West Mercia Ambulance Service to express the Councils concerns regarding the proposed closure. 


Councillor Hughes said it would have been useful to have a report from the ambulance union so Council and residents could hear the other side of what the staff thought.  

Councillor Smith proposed, Councillor Allen seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To send the letter of concern relating to the closing of the Market Drayton ambulance station to West Mercia Ambulance Service on behalf of the Town Council and the residents of the town.

Councillor Whittle entered the Chamber and re-joined the meeting.

9.CG      
TRAFFIC ISSUES

The Chairman said concerns have been raised about traffic issues on Buntingsdale Road and Cemetery Road.  He thought it would be a good idea to monitor the areas and suggested approaching the Community Speed Watch Group to ask them to put the VAS sign up.  He welcomed members thoughts.


Councillor Manton said he is aware there is an ongoing issue with speeding down Buntingsdale Road and that residents have previously complained to Shropshire Council with no joy.  He said the issue is that the 30mph speed limit ends at the bottom of the park, extending the speed limit to the bottom of Bentleys Road, which is approximately 300 yards, would ensure the safety of families, children, and the elderly are met.  

Councillor Hughes suggested that a list of all the dangerous roads in the town be compiled along the data evidence from the VAS signs on Buntingsdale Road and Cemetery Road; the information could then be passed to the Shropshire Council Officer to investigate. He suggested an agenda item on the next meeting to consider the list.

Councillor Allen proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To ask the Community Speed Watch Group to place the VAS Signs on Buntingsdale Road and Cemetery Road to compile evidence of speeding in these areas.


Members to email the Clerk two weeks prior to the next Community and Governance Committee meeting of possible dangerous roads within the town.

To put an item on the next Community and Governance Committee agenda so a list can be discussed before being sent to Shropshire Council.
10.CG    WALKMILL MEADOW
i) 
Walkmill Meadows
The Chairman said he visited the site along with a Shropshire Council Officer; the area is very open with a lot of wildlife and is such an asset to the town.  He knows there is a small volunteering group called Friends of Walkmill Meadows who help with the upkeep of the area but thought it would be a good opportunity to set up a Town Council Committee; the committee could work on producing informative noticeboards in the area such as why the grass has been left long and what wildlife you could expect to see then promote the are to schools etc for educational purposes.
Members thought this would be a good idea as the area has lots of nice walks and is good for educational purposes and to help with people’s mindfulness.

ii) Queens Canopy Project Initiative



Information was circulated prior to the meeting.


The Chairman said The Queen’s Green Canopy is a tree planting initiative 

created to mark Her Majesty’s Platinum Jubilee in 2022.  Towns are 


encouraged to get involved to bid for some trees to celebrate the Queens 

70 years to the Nation; he thought Walkmill Meadows would be an ideal 

location to plant them working alongside the Shropshire Council Officer 

and asked for members thoughts. 
Members thought it would be good for the Council to get involved, trees could be bid on and their locations will be recorded on a national database.

Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Manton seconded, and it was RESOLVED: 

To set up a Working Group consisting of Councillor Nellins and Councillor Manton to work alongside the Shropshire Council Officer to discuss the future of Walkmill Meadows.

To agree in taking part in the Queens Canopy Project initiative.  
To request several trees; the Working Group and the Shropshire Council Officer to work together in deciding the best place for the trees to be planted in Walkmill Meadows.   

11.CG
SHROPSHIRE COUNCIL UPDATE

Councillor Nellins reported the following items to members:

· 
Highways 
They have made good progress in Market Drayton with pothole repairs over the summer.
· 
Greenfields
He had a meeting with Shropshire Council Officers in relation to the delay with progress on the move of Greenfields to a new site.  A further meeting will take place in late September with the three local Shropshire Councillors and the relevant officers from Shropshire Council.
· 
Local Plan

The Local Plan has now been sent to the inspectors for review.

· 
Market Drayton Community Enterprise – Go Green Festival
The group has organised a Go Green Event to be held at The Festival Drayton Centre on Friday 29 October 2021 from 10.00am; there will be a lot of organisations at the event which will be interesting and informative for all who attend.

· 
Immigrants from Afghanistan
Shropshire Council are accepting refugees into the county from Afghanistan.

Members NOTED Councillor Nellins report.
12.CG
REPORTS FROM OUTSIDE BODIES

There were no reports from outside bodies. 

13.CG
UPDATES

The Chairman contacted Shropshire Council to ascertain if Town Council need to undertake an audit of potholes.  Shropshire Council confirmed that regular inspections of all roads are carried out and issues are logged onto their computerised system, it was therefore agreed that the audit by the Town Council did not need to be undertaken.

The Chairman thanked Councillor Chapman for bringing this issue to members attention.

Members NOTED the Chairman’s update.

14.CG
EXCLUSION OF PUBLIC AND PRESS

Councillor Allen proposed, Councillor Chapman seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

That in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted which will involve the likely disclosure of exempt information relating to establishment and contractual matters as defined in Part 1 of Schedule 12A, Local Government Act 1972, and pursuant to the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960, the public and press be temporarily excluded from the meeting, and they are instructed to withdraw.


The three members of the public left the Chamber.
15.CG
HONORARY TOWNSPERSON


Information was circulated prior to the meeting.

After a brief discussion regarding the process for considering the Honorary Townspersons nominations. 

Councillor Whittle proposed, Councillor Hughes seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To delay deciding on the Honorary Townsperson Award until a later date.

The meeting concluded at 8.20 p.m.
Chairman
 ………………………………                   Date …………………

